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Sts. Peter & Paul School is taking Preschool and 
Kindergarten registrations for the 2013-14 school 
year.  The following preschool sessions will be 

offered:  Monday/Wednesday/Friday 4-5 year olds.  
AM session and possible PM session.  Scholarships are 
available.  Sts. Peter & Paul School is committed to 
making Catholic Education available & affordable to all 
families.  No child will be denied admission to Sts. 
Peter & Paul School.  Please call the school office, 

336-2727, to register your child 
or for more information. 

 
Everyone is invited to pray the Chaplet of Divine 
Mercy, every Wednesday during Lent, at 6 PM, in the 
Barn.  This devotion is based on the visions of the 
Polish nun and canonized saint, Sr. Faustina Kawalska, 
known as the “Apostle of Mercy”. The service consists 
of prayers said with the aid of a rosary.  Consider 
making this one of your Lenten observances! 
 
FYI - The 3 day Lenten Renewal Mission, given by Fr. 
Jim Sichko is now playing on SCTV on Channel 2.  It 
began playing Monday, February 11th, but because of 
program scheduling a definite time cannot be given as 
to when it will air each day.  Please check the Channel 
periodically to find it.  DVD’s are available of the 
renewal for those who would like them.  Please call the 
Parish Office, 336-2128, if interested. 
 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2nd Sunday of Lent  
Congratulations  to Joe & Arlene Gudenkauf, 
celebrating their 50th Wedding Anniversary at 4 PM 
Mass this weekend. 
 
Vatican II Lecture is on live telecast in the meeting 
room in Junior High building this Tuesday 7 to 8 PM. 
Please enter through north door. 
                  
         The B & B High School Senior Pancake  
         Breakfast is this Sunday, from 7:30 AM –  
         12:30 PM, in the Sacred Heart Church 
basement serving pancakes, eggs, sausage, coffee and 
juice.  Free will offering.  Everyone welcome! 
         
Jr. High Rally 2013 – 6th, 7th & 8th graders head to 
Prairie Star Ranch, this Sunday, from 10 AM – 4 PM.  
Join together with hundreds of kids from the region.  
The event will feature Jesse Manibusan – Live It, Love 
It, Learn It!  Get ready for a day of craziness & fun, 
mass, inspiring talks, and music.   
 
Catholic Heart Workcamp 2013 – A meeting for 
campers heading to Oklahoma City to CHWC  will be 
this Sunday, at 7 PM, in the parish hall. This is a 
mandatory meeting as the paperwork needs to be filled 
out & pork chop dinner tickets will be handed out.  The 
first payment is due at this time.  PLEASE BRING A 
COPY OF YOUR HEALTH INSURANCE. 
 
Help Needed - If anyone would be willing to help with 
arranging the K of C Hall to hold the weekend Masses 
they are asked to be at the hall on Saturday mornings 
at 8 AM and/or following the 11 AM Mass.  With many 
helpers the hall can be changed pretty fast! 
 



FYI – If anyone would like to purchase one of the old 
pews, the price is $150.  Please call John Mulryan, 
336-3320 if interested. 
 
Notice – Due to the epidemic of flu & colds the 
Precious Blood will not be distributed at Mass until 
further notice.  
              
Notice – To those bringing Communion to the sick and 
homebound.  Communion for the sick will be in the 
Adoration Chapel tabernacle.  Large pix are under the 
dome lid, small pix are inside the tabernacle. 
 
FYI – Everyone is asked for their cooperation to 
please not enter the Church as the painters continue 
their work of preparing the walls so painting can 
begin & as the project progresses.  For safety 
reasons your cooperation would be greatly appreciated! 
 
The OTL Scholar Bowl tournament will be hosted by 
SPPS, on Monday, February 25th, beginning at 4 PM. 
         
        Adult Choir practice on Tuesday, February 26th, 
        at 7:30 PM, at the K of C Hall.              
 
Confessions will be heard from 6 – 7 PM, every 
Wednesday evening during Lent, in the Barn. This is in 
addition to the regularly scheduled time of 2:30 to 
3:30 PM each Saturday, at the K of C Hall. 
  
            CCD Classes on Wednesday, February 27th.  
            K – 8th grade meet at 6:45 PM in the parish  
            hall, HS students meet at 7 PM. Monitors 
this week: Sam & Dawn Feldkamp and Joe & Marcia 
Schmelzle. Parents, please inform your child’s teacher 
if they’re unable to attend. 
 
         HS Choir will practice on February 27th &  
        March 6th, at 8 PM, in the Barn.  They will  
        sing at the 9 AM Mass on Sunday, March 10th.  
New members welcome! 
   
Everyone is invited to join the SPPS students for the 
Stations of the Cross every Friday during Lent, at 2 
PM, in the Barn. 
 
SPPS Yearbook orders are due by Friday, March 1st. 
Black & white copies, $10, color copies, $14. Please 
make checks payable to SPPS. 
           
         If you would like to donate a Lily or Mum, in  
         memory of a loved one for Easter, please place  
         your order at the Seneca Florist, 336-6186,  
         by Monday, March 18th.       
 
Contribution for 2-13 & 17-13: Weekly Budget $15,000 
2-13 & 17-13 
(Electronic Fund Transfer) 

Envelopes 
EFT’s 

$      6,444.27 
$           0.00       

 Plate $        752.00 
School 
(Electronic Fund Transfer) 

 
EFT’s 

$      1,293.33 
$           0.00 

Ash Wednesday  $      1,103.00 
Total Thank you! $      9,592.60  
Electronic Fund Transfer:  Please participate in EFT 
and save money for the parish.  To participate 
please contact the parish office, 336-2128. 

           Is the Lord calling you to one hour of  
           prayer weekly?  Adorers needed for  
          Thursday, 2 - 3 PM; Friday, 4 – 5 PM & 12  
          Midnight – 1 AM; Saturday, 11 AM – 12 
Noon; & Sunday, 1 – 2 PM.  Anyone is always 
welcome to become an Adorer of our Blessed 
Sacrament Please call Sue, 336-2297, to take an 
hour or more info. 

       UPCOMING EVENTS 

 
Living in Love a retreat for the married couples is 
next weekend March 2nd & 3rd, for the Year of Faith!  
Registrations are still being accepted for the retreat 
at www.archkck.org/faith/livinginlove.  
 
St. Patrick’s Church, Corning annual Pancake Breakfast 
is Sunday, March 3rd, from 7 AM - 1 PM, at the 
Corning Community Center.  Serving pancakes, sausage 
and eggs.  Free will offering.  Country store & raffle. 
 
St. Mary’s Church, Purcell Spaghetti Luncheon  
Sunday, March 3rd, from 11 AM - 1 PM, serving 
spaghetti, salad bar, garlic bread, dessert bar, tea 
and coffee. Free will offering.  
 
“I Thirst-The Crucifixion Story”, will be presented at 
Sts. Peter & Paul Parish on Sunday, March 17th, at 2 
PM, in the new SPPS gym, by Tajci (ty’chee).   Don’t 
miss this opportunity to experience this extraordinary 
production!  Free will offering.  View a clip of Tajci on 
SCTV or at www.saintspeterandpaul-seneca.com.  
  
FYI - A Natural Family Planning Refresher Course will 
be offered on Sunday, March 24th, from 1 – 2:15 PM, 
and a Postpartum Class from 2:30 – 4:30 PM, in the 
Educational Meeting Room, located in the Jr. High 
School Building.  Please call Susan Lueger, 336-1934,  
for more information or to register for the class. 
 
St. Michael’s Church, Axtell, annual St. Patrick’s Soup 
Supper is Sunday, March 17th, from 5-8 PM, in their 
parish hall, serving homemade chili and chicken noodle 
soups, bread and desserts.  Games, country store, 
bingo, and children’s games, 5:30-7:30 PM.  Auction 
at 8 PM.  Adults, $6, children, (6-12 yrs.), $3, 
preschool, $1.  Fun for all ages! 
 
NCYC 2013 – ALL youth 9th – 12th grades in the Fall of 
2013 are invited to join us as we pilgrimage to NCYC in 
Indianapolis, Indiana on November 21st – 23rd. All 
youth interested in attending this conference can 
contact Susan, at 336-2685, to get registration forms 
and scholarship information. 

    


